FRONT YARD LAMPS

All front yard lamps are required to be maintained in proper working order and lit during
hours of darkness. These lamps provide security and serve as a deterrent to crime and
vandalism.

Front yard lamps must also conform to the original gas lamp configuration. Architectural
Control (ACC) must approve any new lamp or lamp part (excluding gas mantles and electric
bulbs).

Lamp Head
If the original lamp head is missing, AmericanGasLamp.com still manufactures
Greenwich Hill's two approved, original styles. The square one is The Westmoreland

#2300 and the round one is The Heritage #1700.

The lamp head must be black, cast aluminum, (11" W x 19" H), four sided ~ with
tempered clear glass panels or black, cast aluminum (11"W x 19"H) witha round globe.
The round globe measures 8 3/8"(top) x 3 7/8"(bottom) x 8 1/4"H. The cast aluminum
parts of the lamp head shall be painted with fire-resistant black paint, except for the finial.

Post and Placement

The post, on which the lamp head is mounted, is a black, round, metal post with an
outside diameter of 3”. The top of the lamp head should stand approximately seven
(7) feet from the ground. The post shall be painted  black and must be maintained in an
upright position---not leaning. The front yard lamp must remain in its original
location.

Conversion Kits

Front yard gas lamps may be converted to electric. However, if the gas

company no longer supplies gas to any front yard lamp, then conversion to electric
is mandatory.

There are two types of approved electric conversion Kits.

One is a 12-volt conversion kit with a 2-bulb inverted fixture. A
source for this type of kit might be GaslightConversions.com. #1156
auto bulbs may be used with this type of kit.

The other option is a Dual GasGlow® LED, inverted socket assembly
with 8" venturi, electric conversion kit by AmericanGasLamp.com.
(This company still manufactures our approved, original type lamp
heads.) This conversion kit may be ordered separately or already
installed in an approved replacement lamp head. One never needs to
change light bulbs with this kit.

These two types of conversion kits are the only approved conversion kits, as they
more closely simulate the Greenwich Hill original gas lamps. Solar  conversion kits are
NOT approved. As a reminder, Architectural Control (ACC) must approve any new lamp or
lamp part (excluding gas mantles and electric bulbs).

Front Yard Lamps Section of the Rules and Regulations was amended and approved by Greenwich Hill
HOA Board of Directors on 11/17/2014 **



